THE MONTGOMERY IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION, Inc.

530-C SOUTH UNION STREET

PHONES 5-3364 - 4-3327

MONTGOMERY, ALABAMA

THE REV. M. L. KING, JR., President
THE REV. R. D. ABERNATHY, 1st Vice President
DR. M. W. JONES, 2nd Vice President
THE REV. R. J. GLASCO, Executive Assistant

February 27, 1957

THE REV. W. J. POWELL, Secretary
THE REV. E. N. FRENCH, Corresponding Secretary
MRS. ERNA A. DUNGEE, Financial Secretary
MR. E. D. NIXON, Treasurer

Dr. Daniel W. Wynn, Chaplain Tuskegee Institute Tuskegee, Alabama

Dear Dr. Wynn:

This is just a note to acknowledge receipt of your very kind letter of February 13. Thanks so much for your kind encouraging comment on my article which appeared in The Christian Century.

I was deeply shocked to hear of the tragic catastrophe that befailed the historic chapel of Tuskegee Institute. You certainly have my deepest sympathy in the midst of such an experience. I plan at a very early date to make a contribution toward the rebuilding of the chapel. I hope your activities are not being inconvenienced too much as results of the fire.

Very sincerely yours,

M. L. King, Jr. Jr.

MLK:mlb (Dictated by Rev. King, but signed in his absence.)